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School Calendar 
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

WEDNESDAY 16-FRIDAY 18 AUGUST 

Gr 5/6 Camp to Rumbug 

SATURDAY 19 AUGUST 

Sausage Sizzle 9am-2pm  

MONDAY 21 AUGUST 

Bushband performing at assembly 

MONDAY 21-FRIDAY 25 AUGUST 

Childrenôs Book Week 

FRIDAY 25 AUGUST 
2.15pm Stepping Stones for 2018 Preps-PMP 

WEDNESDAY 30 AUGUST 

1-4 Japanese Cooking Incursion 

Finance 7pm and School Council Meeting 7.30pm 

FRIDAY 1 SEPTEMBER 

5/6 Japanese Cooking Incursion 

MONDAY 4 SEPTEMBER 

House Athletics-NO CANTEEN 

FRIDAY 8 SEPTEMBER 
2.15pm Stepping Stones for 2018 Preps-Fairy 

Twinkletoes 

SATURDAY 9 SEPTEMBER 

Fence Building Working Bee  

WEDNESDAY 13 SEPTEMBER 

5/6 Hooptime at Maroondah Stadium  

THURSDAY 14 SEPTEMBER 

SSS Dress Rehearsal-Hisense Arena 

FRIDAY 15 SEPTEMBER 

SSS Dress Rehearsal-Hisense Arena 

SATURDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 

SSS Performance-Hisense Arena 

WEDNESDAY 20 SEPTEMBER 

3/4 Excursion to Melbourne Museum 

FRIDAY 22 SEPTEMBER 

Term 3 Ends 2.30pm  

MONDAY 9 OCTOBER 

Term 4 Commences  

 

 

 

 

Head Lice 1/2G 

 

  OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

Creativity 

Achievement 

Respect 

Encouragement 

 

 

NAPLAN  
 

The NAPLAN tests are conducted by the 

Victorian Curriculum and Assessment 

Authority (VCAA). The results of the tests 

provide diagnostic information for parents and 

teachers about a student’s performance in 

Literacy and Numeracy. This information can 

be used to support teaching and learning 

programs and improve student achievement.  

Next week, parents of students in Year 3 and 

Year 5 will receive their child’s personal report. 

This report describes your child’s particular 

skills in Reading, Writing, Language 

Conventions and Numeracy. The report also 

shows how your child performed in relation to 

national benchmarks. These benchmarks 

describe minimum acceptable standards for 

students across Australia. It must be 

remembered however, that the results of this 

testing only provide a snapshot of your child’s 

overall performance and by no means provide a 

definitive indication of their overall 

performance level.  
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We are confident that the information you receive, as a result of your child’s participation in the 

NAPLAN tests, will be valuable in helping you to assess your child’s progress in Literacy and 

Numeracy.  

 

As a school, we will analyse the results achieved by all students in Year 3 and Year 5 and look for 

any data trends. 

Any such trends will provide valuable information to support and inform our teaching practice. 

Thank you to Year 3 and Year 5 teaching staff for your efforts in administrating the tests.  

 

Parent Survey 

 
A reminder for those parents who were selected to participate in the parent survey.  The survey closes 

Sunday 27 August, a paper survey can be supplied if you are experiencing difficulties accessing the 

online survey. 

 

Hats  
 

A reminder that students are expected to be wearing their Warrandyte Primary School hats at recess 

and lunch times from 1 September. If your child does not have a Warrandyte Primary School broad 

brimmed or legionnaire’s sun hat, these are available at the school. Please support your child by 

making sure that they come to school with appropriate protection, now that UV levels are on the rise. 

Students who do not have a hat will be seated undercover during all breaks. 

 

2017 Planning  

 

As we have already commenced planning for the 2017 school year, it is imperative that all Prep 

enrolments are entered immediately. If you (or a family you know of) are still to enrol their Prep child 

at Warrandyte Primary School, please make this an immediate priority.  

It is also important for our office staff to be made aware of any students who will not be returning to 

Warrandyte Primary School next year, with the exception of our Year 6 students who will move onto 

their Secondary School Education. 

 

Congratulations 

 

¶ Trixie (3/4KS) for her writing piece on sustainability which has been entered in the Science 

Talent Search competition 

¶ All students who have qualified for sporting finals outside of school. Remember to enjoy the 

experience, learn from it and most of all, have fun.  Good luck! 

¶ All 16 students who continue to rehearse and work hard for the State School Spectacular. 

Look out for this week’s edition of the Manningham Leader Newspaper where you will find 

a story and photos of Warrandyte Primary School participants.  

             

Thought for the Week 

 

Some people dream of success, while others wake up and work hard at it. 

Have a great week! 

 

 
Craig Crouch 
Principal J 
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Friends of WPS 
 

North/East Link Sausage Sizzle 

 

Thank you to the people who have put their 

names down on the roster for Saturday 19 

August.  We have a few empty spots on the 

roster for 12-1:30. If you or someone else in 

your family can help us please put your name 

down on the roster in the office. 
 

Many thanks 

 

Carolyn Curnow 

Father’s Day Breakfast Friday 1 September 

Save the date and set your alarm early for this 

great event! We are still looking for more 

volunteers to help at the Father’s Day 

Breakfast. If you can help out from 6:30 or 7am 

on the day or stay back to help clean up 

afterwards it would be greatly appreciated. 

Please let Nat Callow, Meg or Fiona know if 

you can help. 

Scout Raffle 

 

Thank you to the families that have 

sold/returned their raffle tickets.  They are due 

back today. 

Thanks for your ongoing support of our great 

school.  

Meg Bailey – Co-Coordinator 

meg.kneebone@gmail.com 0406 949 491 

Fiona Young – Co-Coordinator 

fiona.jon@gmail.com  0437 697 429 

 
Before & After Care 

News 

 
 

This coming week we are starting our Father’s 

Day Activities!  Be prepared Dads!   

As part of our efforts to “connect children to 

their world” we are collecting for the 

Christmas box appeal, and we have chosen to 

collect for a girl 5-9 years old. 

Ideas : Something to love, wear, special, to 

play, personal hygiene etc. 

No : Glass, statues, liquid, food/lollies. 

I have a tub up at Aftercare so please help us 

fill it.  Maybe we can collect for 2 or 3 

children. 

Perhaps discuss it with your child to share a 

little of their pocket money on someone less 

fortunate. 

 

I am desperately seeking jam/salsa jars.  If you 

have any to spare I would love to have them. 

 

CORALIE 
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Performing Arts News 
 

Last Tuesday was our final regional rehearsal 

at Macleod - and I couldn't have been prouder 

of our students. 

Only four days after shining on stage in 

"Annie Jr", WPS’s mass dance team were able 

to concentrate on complex formation and 

blocking for the arena performances, while 

energetically dancing to eight songs over four 

hours. Our exciting costumes were revealed, 

and we were lucky enough to be led by, and 

photographed with, the internationally-

acclaimed co-choreographer, Troy Phillips. 

Later in the week, our team were 

photographed by The Manningham Leader 

(see this week’s edition) and identified as one 

of only a handful of schools in the district 

participating in Spec – and staging an annual 

school production in the same year!  

I strongly encourage our school community to 

get behind our dance team and purchase 

tickets to the Victorian State Schools 

Spectacular at Hisense Arena – September 16 

at 1pm and 6.30pm. Tickets are on sale 

through Ticketek. You will be amazed by the 

performing arts talent and professionalism 

exhibited by hundreds of primary and 

secondary students from across the state!  

 

 

WARRANDYTE & DISTRICT 
COMMUNITY MUSIC PROGRAM 

Guitar classes still available! 

 

We currently have 3 timeslots available on 

Tuesdays: 4.30pm, 5.00pm and 5.30pm.   If you 

would like to enrol your child, please contact 

me or collect an enrolment form from the 

office. 

Catherine Harrison : ) 

wps.musicprogram@gmail.com 

0401 015 835 

 

 

 

Sick Bay Laundry 

 
 

Fiona Spring is the lucky mum this week.  She 

is entitled to come up and change the linen and 

return it next week all fresh for us. 

 

CHERISE 

 

 

 

 

Henhouse Helpers 

 
 

The Henhouse Helper for next week is The 

Rogan Family.  If there are any families who 

would love to be included on the Henhouse 

Roster (you get to keep the eggs) then please 

ring Yvette Harbinson on 0416 020 088.  

  

CHERISE 
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Sport News 
 

 
 

 

House Athletics Carnival/Athletics Fun Day 

 

Thank you so much to the parents who offered 

to help.  At this stage we are still short of 

helpers in the F-2 area.  If you can help please 

let me know by returning the slip below.  

These events are on Monday September 4, 

10.00-1.00 for F-2 and 9.30-2.30 for 3-6 

students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATHLETICS FUN DAY 

HOUSE ATHLETICS CARNIVAL/ 

ATHLETICS FUN DAY – 4 SEPTEMBER 

 

I am able to help out at the: 

(please circle) 

 

Foundation – 2 

 

OR 

 

Grades 3 – 6 

 

NAME: ………………………………………. 

 

My child’s name: …………………………….. 

 

Grade: ……………… 

 

Phone No.: …………………………………… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5-6 Hoooptime 

 

If you are able to score/coach for 5/6 Hooptime 

on Wednesday September 13 please let me 

know asap.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

Soccer and Football Uniforms 

 

Could these uniforms please be washed and 

returned to school ASAP at which time the $20 

deposit will be returned to you.  Thank you. 

 

SALLY 

 

 

Lost 
 

Could parents of the older grades please check 

if someone has accidentally brought home the 

wrong bomber jacket? We've lost one that is 

nearly brand new, and it hasn't turned up in lost 

property yet.... Size 10, with the name Emma 

Payne on the tag.  

Many thanks, Jacinta ph: 0434841530 

 

 

Canteen News 
 

New Winter Menu: 

Spinach & Ricotta Rolls  $3.20 

AMBER category 

 

Nachos available Monday only 

 

Hot chocolate available this term  $2.00 

 

Please avoid using foreign coins, as I seem to 

be getting quite a few slip into lunch order 

bags. 

 

Reminder that the canteen will be closed 

Monday 4 September. 

 

Many thanks.  ROCHELLE 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj5sKbkkJTVAhVJrJQKHQjjDcMQjRwIBw&url=https://tinyclipart.com/post/sport-clip-art-sport-clipart-5.html&psig=AFQjCNHecWvMBtLip-teIyUfcKz5kf6goQ&ust=1500511514934908
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Woolworths Earn & Learn 2017 

 
This year we will be participating in the 

Woolworths Earn & Learn program. Through 

this program we will be able to get new 

educational resources for our school and all we 

need you to do is shop for your groceries at 

Woolworths. 

 
From Wednesday 26th July to Tuesday 19th 

September or while stock lasts, we are 

collecting Woolworths Earn & Learn 

Stickers.  You will get one Woolworths Earn & 

Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding 

liquor, tobacco and gift cards). Place the 

Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker onto a 

Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet and 

when it’s complete, the Sticker Sheet can be 

dropped into the Collection Box here at school 

or hand the stickers/sheet into the office. 

At the end of the promotion, we’ll be able to get 

some great new equipment. The range is 

extensive and offers lots of items ideal for our 

students – including resources for Maths, 

English, Science and some fantastic fun 

supplies for Arts & Craft, Sport and for our 

library. If you’d like to know more visit  

www.woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINDFUL ARTZ 

Help Children feel calm and confident.  

 

 
 

Mindful Artz with Angela Pulbrook is a two 

hour class for primary school aged children. 

During the class children will experience an 

hour of meditation/visualisation to bring & feel 

calmness as well as learn how to destress in 

situations that may worry them. These classes 

will suit children from year 1 to year 6. 

 

" If every 8 year old is taught meditation, we 

will eliminate violence from the world within 

one generation." - Dalai Lama 

 

After their mindfulness class, children will then 

experience an hour of art, developing skills and 

awareness of different mediums as well as 

being exposed to different art and cultures from 

around the world. 

      

Benefits of Mindful Artz: 

- Increase happiness & peace of mind 

- Improves mood & behaviour  

- Helps manage stress levels 

- Increases focus & self-awareness 

- & TO HAVE FUN! 

 

About Angela Pulbrook: 

She is a qualified primary school teacher with 

many years of teaching in the classroom as well 

as a specialist art teacher. She has taught in 

international schools in three countries, and 

holds a master’s degree in international 

education. She has trained as a Rainbow Crystal 

Connection meditation facilitator, approved by 

the international institute for complementary 

therapists for children, and has been 

implementing this approach successfully into 

her classroom day.  

 

http://www.woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn
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Get involved: 

Classes will commence every Saturday from 

26 August 2017 till 16 September 2017.  

Time: 9.30 am - 11.30 am. 

Where: Warrandyte Primary School, Forbes 

Street, in the BAMPI Hall. 

To book or for more information please call or 

email Angela on: 0430-959-778 or 

angela.pulbrook@bigpond.com 

*Strictly limited numbers, maximum of 16 

children per class. Bookings must be for the 

full term.   

 

Pricing: 

$20:00 a class 

 

Timetable: 

Term 3 2017: ** Classes will begin 26th 

August-16th September-4 weeks-$80.00 

 

Term 4 2017: **Classes will run from 

Saturday 14 October to 16 December. 

Please NOTE: ** Classes will not run on the 

Melbourne Cup weekend 4 November. 

This will be a 9 week term-$180.00 

 

JAM HOT MUSIC PROGRAM 

 

 

 

Building Confidence through Music 

Performance 

OFFERING MUSIC LESSONS IN DRUM 

KIT 

 

Enquiries please contact 

JASON STONEHOUSE 

0419 872 875 or jamhotmusic@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
This easy and quick 4 week starter course is 

designed for you to learn what you need to run 

rivers, surf, or take the next step to becoming an 

Olympic Superstar.  

 

DETAILS: 

 

Cost : $175– this includes membership to Canoes 

Plus Racing Team (includes insurance and 

liability). This will also allow you to compete at 

events later in the year should you decide to 

continue on in whitewater slalom. Adults are 

welcome at an extra cost. (+$50) 

Dates/ Times: Saturday mornings 1- 1.25hr session 

starting 11am 

Venue: Westerfolds Park, Templestowe 

Contact: Canoes Plus Racing Team / Canoes Plus, 

733 High St, East Kew 3102 Ph: 03 9857 0110 Fax 

03 9857 0158 
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